
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES WORK SESSION 
11004 Carpenter Street, Mokena, Illinois 60448 

Monday, June 24, 2024 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
Mayor Pro Tem George J. Metanias called the Village Board of Trustees work session to 
order at 7:28 p.m. 

 
ROLL CALL 

The following Trustees were present: 
   

Rob Dauphinais 
Debbie Engler 
Melissa Fedora  
George J. Metanias (Mayor Pro Tem) 
Terence Smith 

 
 Absent: Mayor Frank A. Fleischer, Terry G. Germany 
    

Also present were the following: Village Clerk Melissa Martini; Village 
Administrator John Tomasoski; Finance Director Nathan Pasbrig; Village 
Attorney/Human Resources Director Carl Buck; Chief of Police Brian Benton; Director 
of Public Works Jim Kulesa; and Community Development Director Brent Cann 

 
Mokena Crossings: Special Use Permit/Planned Use Development Amendment Request  
Community Development Director Brent Cann presented the following item: 
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Discussion: 
 
Trustee Dauphinais asked about the solar shingles and about how readily available they are.  
 
Mr. John Olivieri stated the solar shingles are 1.5 to 2 years out and production is currently not 
keeping up with demand. 
 
The Board was generally in favor of the project as presented and directed staff to put on an 
upcoming Board agenda for Board consideration. 
 
Olivieri Business Park: Special Use Permit/Planned Use Development Amendment Request  
Community Development Director Brent Cann presented the following item: 
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Discussion: 
 
Trustee Engler stated that the applicant does excellent work. 
 
Trustee Metanias asked what was being installed where the parking lot was originally planned? 
 
Mr. John Olivieri indicated the area would stay grass as there is a large gas main in the area along 
with the overhead utility wires. 
 
The Board was generally in favor of the project as presented and directed staff to put on an 
upcoming Board meeting for Board consideration. 
 
There being no further business to bring before the Mayor Pro Tem and Village Board of Trustees, 
Mayor Pro Tem Metanias adjourned the work session at 7:37 p.m. 
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